HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES

MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE:


June 27th 5:30 PM - Recreation Office, 100 







Oak St., Harwich, MA 02645 - Room 3. 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT:
John Mahan, Frank Crowley, David Nixon, Jan Bowers, Lee Culver, Vahan Khachadoorian and Michael Hurley. 

RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:


Eric Beebe
OTHERS PRESENT:




Christopher Clark, Ann Hynes, Jim Hynes
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:
· Christopher Clark Town Administrator - presented to Commission his proposal to add a playground facility at the West Harwich Schoolhouse location.  Commission questioned the need for another playground in that area of town.  Proposal was taken under advisement by the Commission 
· Ann and Jim Hynes- Informed Commission that they would like to see 4 more benches at the bocce/petanque courts at Brooks Park.  They would also like to see some landscaping done to fix the current benches and make them not as high off the ground.  Commission took suggestion under advisement with the major concern being funding for these proposals. 
RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS
Director’s Report - 
· Bank Street Beach Vendor- We opened the re-bids for the Bank Street Beach hot dog cart and received a bid for the minimum of $1000 per year.  Since then, though, it looks like the bidder will not be signing the contract due to a hot dog cart being put into use at the Inn at the Beach right next to the Bank Street parking lot.  I will give the commission more update information at the meeting. 

· Summer ’17- we are all set to go for beaches and programs for the summer of 2017.  Beaches open on Saturday June 24 and programs will be starting Monday June 26.  We are fully staffed for all positions. 

· Shark Meeting- I recently met with Town Administrator, Police Chief, Fire Chief, Harbormaster and Natural Resources Director to review shark and dangerous marine life protocol for our beaches.  I am currently writing up a draft of marine life protocol and policy that will be reviewed; we are also providing pamphlets on sharks and marine life at the guarded beaches.  Along with this, the police department has provided us with 6 police radios.  One will always be at the office and the other 5 will be sent out daily with our head guard at each beach.  The radio will only be turned on and used by guards for dire emergencies (lost child, active cpr, etc.)  The idea is that if there is a dire emergency they will be able to have contact directly with emergency services.  EMS is also looking into the possibility of acquiring tourniquets for each of the guard med kits and providing training in their use.  

· Brooks Phase 3- work is moving along nicely at the park now.  The pavilion pad is completed and the pavilion will be constructed by highway department in the near future.  Parking lot and access road are complete, and tennis practice area and basketball court are complete.  The re-surfacing of the 4 tennis courts has also been completed.  We are awaiting the delivery of the new tennis wall to be installed by the highway department

· Brooks Phase 4- I will be meeting soon with the Town Engineer about our preliminary plans/RFP’s for Brooks Phase 4 which includes the additions to the current playground as well as the construction of a restroom facility.  

· Brooks Potential Phase 5- Frank and I met with a representative from Musco Lighting regarding the possibility of upgrading our lighting at Brooks Park to all LED lighting system.  I will further update the commission on this as it is listed as an agenda under FY2018 CPC Articles.  
Property Maintenance Report -  
· Commission would like to look into the option of putting more stop signs at the entrances to Red River Beach to aid in having drivers stop at gate attendant on way into lot.  

· Vahan Khachadoorian reported that the dugouts at Potter Field need to be spray painted
Budget Report – A current budget report was given to Commission members  
Chairman’s Report
· John Mahan reported that the Highway Department is severely short staffed this summer
Liaison Report  
· Community Preservation Committee – David Nixon
· None
· Facilities Committee - Lee Culver

· Lee Culver reported that Barbara Ann Foley and Gail Crowell have put in for their retirement from the Council on Aging. 
MISC CORRESPONDENCE
· Letter from the Hynes’- Bocce Court Requests - See public presentations

OLD BUSINESS
· Review of Brooks Park Improvement Phase #3-  
Director Updated the Commission on the current state of construction on Brooks Park including the construction of pavilion. 
NEW BUSINESS 
· FY2018 CPC Article Requests and Discussion - The Commission discussed 3 options for potential CPC articles including; Brooks Park Phase 5 Lighting Project, new scoreboard for Whitehouse Field, and a new restroom facility at the Senior Softball fields.  The Commission highlighted that Brooks Phase 5 would be the top priority going in the CPC funding season. 

· Commission Re-organization -
A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to appoint John Mahan as Chairman of the Recreation and Youth Commission; the motion was seconded by Frank Crowley; vote was unanimous in favor; 5-0
A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to appoint Frank Crowley as Vice-Chairman of the Recreation and Youth Commission; the motion was seconded by Jan Bower; vote was unanimous in favor; 5-0
· Next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday August 22nd, 2017 at 5:30 pm.
OPEN SESSION*

ADJOURN MEETING

A motion to adjourn was made by Lee Culver at 6:40 pm, the motion was seconded by Jan Bower; vote was unanimous; 5-0
Submitted by:


Eric Beebe, Recreation Director
